September 18", 2024

Dear Aurora City Council and Planning Commission,

We are writing to express our support for the proposed rezoning at 18821 E 22nd Place from I-1 to R-3 tO
construct senior affordable housing.

This rezoning should be approved for the following reasons:

1. Itis consistent with the recommendations in Aurora Places Comprehensive Plan.

2. The rezoning is consistent with the surrounding residential context.

3. The property owner and developer, Living Tower Free Methodist and Blue Ridge Atlantic
Development, have done additional community outreach and engagement which reflects
community feedback.

4. This rezoning would facilitate the creation of senior affordable housing.

For these reasons, we urge City Council to approve this rezoning application.

Sincerely,

Name Signature Address
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